 MARLDON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Council Meeting of Marldon Parish Council held on Monday 13-2-2017 at 7.30pm 
MEMBERS PRESENT:


Cllrs:   Palk, Mrs Clarke, Pennington, Page, Joinson, Webber, Veasey 
ALSO PRESENT:
6 members of the public, C. Cllr Rowe and Clerk to the Council:  Jayne Owen. 
Before the meeting started members of the public had the opportunity to air any concerns and ask questions, which would be noted by members and if necessary raised during the meeting.
1.(2.17)
APOLOGIES 
Cllrs: Cox, Thorpe Smith.
2.(2.17)  Approval of minutes
January meeting minutes were approved
3.(2.17) Matters Arising
· Village Post Office, letter from Post Office informing of no action at this present time, will keep the updated of any developments
· Car Parking around church and village hall, awaiting replies from letters sent
· Dangerous trees in Compton narrows, Cllr Palk to enquire re the details
· Moorview parking – no reply from letter sent to Salter Developments, still issues with parking, clerk to contact to get a response
· Cllr Veasey to arrange a Cemetery meeting, cemetery needs to be consecrated to be available for use.
· Access issues were highlighted for contractors for keys to get into fields, agreed that Cllr Veasey would purchase Key code padlocks for all areas.

4.(2.17) Police Matters
A number of minor items from the police incident website for this area were noted. 

5.(2.17) REPORTS
County Council Report
C. Cllr Rowe reported that DCC share of Council Tax will be increasing by 4.99%, which is around £62 for a band E property, 3% for Social care and 1.99% for general budgetary needs. High proportion of residents are over 65 & over 85, supporting this group will increase budgets by 10% with hospital closures leaving the councils expected to do more. Looking to invest in community care for patients instead of hospital care.
Paignton hospital to remain open with no beds but for provision of clinics, other hospitals closing but no confirmed details as yet.

School funding: DCC are pressing for a fairer funding system to ensure a national funding rate per head. Schemes like the Traye fund need to be supported to alleviate problems for young people.

Scam email/telephone calls were on the increase, with advice of ‘if in doubt – don’t’. 
Boundary changes mean the C. Cllr Rowe will be standing for re-election as a councillor but in another area.
District Council Report
D. Cllr Pennington reported SHDC budget increase of £5 equated to 10p a week on a band D property.  

My motion proposed and agreed at the full council meeting:

Dear Prime Minister – South Hams District Council revenue support grant has been reduced by 39.3 % over the last four years and central government prior to your election as our Prime Minister decreed that in line with other district councils revenue support grants will be phased out by 2020. Despite the current reduction in 2016 SHDC received an excellent Audit Committee report from external auditors Grant Thornton appointed by the National Audit Commission which complemented SHDC on its ‘economy, efficiency and effectiveness’ on behalf of our council tax payers.  Therefore will you, as our newly elected Prime Minister who recently stated so laudibly that one of your first priorities will be ‘care and welfare of our people’ be prepared to lead the Government in a change of policy for reductions in Revenue Support Grants for councils.
Decision on Local Authority Controlled Company is on agenda for a Special Council Meeting on the 2nd March

Plymouth & South West Devon Local Plan which covers South Hams to be published on the 27th February.

Land at Westerland, the planning application was approved, Mrs Gilbert & Cllr page attended the planning meeting and spoke very well, I also gave a report.

The Annual Marldon Parish meeting will be on Wednesday 26th April

Meg Report

Cllr Page reported on work carried out from Janaury to February by the volunteers. This included arranging for the removal of the abandoned car at Broomhill meadow. Various areas were litter picked and cleared of debris, a large number of drains were cleared and unblocked, along with several areas having overgrowing bushes and weeds being trimmed back. Footpaths were checked and the Salt bins were filled.
A total of 56 hours of voluntary work were recorded by MEG volunteers this month.
6.(2.17) NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
The meeting took place last week, everyone is working hard, and doing a good job.  The plan is emerging for the next 18 months.
7.(2.17) Traye Fund
Discussion took place on how important it is to reach the older children in the village, the request was made for support of £800 for the youth worker post for 6 months. Proposed and agreed.
8. (2.17) PLANNING
4033/16/HHO: Composite Decking to rear of Lower Cedars, Westerland  - Approved
There was concern raised over the activity at the stables at Lower Westerland Farm, for which the plan had been refused, clerk to source plans.

     9. (2.17)  CORRESPONDENCE
· Letter from Ray Harrison ( Marldon Village Hall Communities Groups) re the  progression of storage hut and cricket pavilion on Jubilee Meadow. It was felt that there may be issues with the position of the cricket pavilion due to bad ground/water issues, and in terms of access it may be better relocated near to the car park.  Due to the restrictions on use of the land, they need to contact the National Trust to see if they have any objections, agreed the proposal taken to the next Neighbourhood Planning meeting.
· Advised to contact planning office to get pre-application advice re the shed.

      10. (2.17) LEISURE and PUBLIC GROUNDS
         Cllr Clarke reported that the youth club has been involved in a photography      project, and there was concern that the Youth Club could not obtain a regular booking in the Village Hall, proposal that the Parish Council meet with Village hall Council to discuss the case for the Youth Club, agreed. Clerk to arrange.  A Public Grounds meeting should also be called.
11. (2.17) HIGHWAYS AND MAINTENANCE
It was reported that there were potholes in Kiln Lane, near Hazelmere and in Bampton Close
12. (2.17) FINANCE

The following payments were approved:-
Payments - Main a/c:                                                                                              £
   Clerk net salary and expenses January                                                            281.00
   Clerk PAYE                                                                                                        60.00
   Parish Lengthsman Dec/Jan Timesheets                                                          172.50                                    

   Plants for Top shop Tubs A Podger                                                                      8.98
   Key Cutting S Webb                                                                                            11.20
Payments – P3 a/c

   Mower fuel/parts, leg guards, timber  R Cox                                                     33.52  
Payments – MEG a/c
   Fuel, stapler, rivets, keys, postfix, screws, T shirts R Cox                              128.66
   Chain Saw helmet & visor  G Page                                                                      13.99

Receipts – Main a/c

    02/12/16 Traye Part Refund                                                                           217.00
BANK ACCOUNTS  as at 31st December 2016  
Main Account:                      £22,960.24
P3     Account:                           £696.08
Environment Account :               £668.14

NS&I Investment Account  Balance at 31.12.2016:       £20,920.14 
(gross interest p.a.=£124.94)

The Chairman informed the Parish Council that from the next meeting the Finance 

Section would move to Section 5 on the agenda.
13. (2.17)      MATTERS UNDER REVIEW.
 None
 
14. (2.17) BUSINESS at the DISCRETION of THE CHAIRMAN
After some discussion it was proposed that the allotment fee for this year should increase to £25, agreed.  Clerk to send out renewal notices.
15. (2.17) CONFIDENTIAL MATTERS- none
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Monday 13th March 2017
Signed ……………………………………………………    Chairman                      13-3 -2017
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